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1 The record is defined in sec. 207.2(f) of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure (19 
CFR 207.2(f)). 

behalf of Pacific Biosciences of 
California, Inc. of Menlo Park, 
California. The complaint alleges 
violations of section 337 based upon the 
importation into the United States, the 
sale for importation, and the sale within 
the United States after importation of 
certain single-molecule nucleic acid 
sequencing systems and reagents, 
consumables, and software for use with 
same by reason of infringement of 
certain claims of U.S. Patent No. 
9,404,146 (‘‘the ’146 patent’’). The 
complaint further alleges that an 
industry in the United States exists as 
required by subsection (a)(2) of section 
337. 

The complainant requests that the 
Commission institute an investigation 
and, after the investigation, issue a 
limited exclusion order and cease and 
desist orders. 
ADDRESSES: The complaint, except for 
any confidential information contained 
therein, is available for inspection 
during official business hours (8:45 a.m. 
to 5:15 p.m.) in the Office of the 
Secretary, U.S. International Trade 
Commission, 500 E Street SW., Room 
112, Washington, DC 20436, telephone 
(202) 205–2000. Hearing impaired 
individuals are advised that information 
on this matter can be obtained by 
contacting the Commission’s TDD 
terminal on (202) 205–1810. Persons 
with mobility impairments who will 
need special assistance in gaining access 
to the Commission should contact the 
Office of the Secretary at (202) 205– 
2000. General information concerning 
the Commission may also be obtained 
by accessing its internet server at 
https://www.usitc.gov. The public 
record for this investigation may be 
viewed on the Commission’s electronic 
docket (EDIS) at https://edis.usitc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: The 
Office of Unfair Import Investigations, 
U.S. International Trade Commission, 
telephone (202) 205–2560. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Authority: The authority for 
institution of this investigation is 
contained in section 337 of the Tariff 
Act of 1930, as amended, and in section 
210.10 of the Commission’s Rules of 
Practice and Procedure, 19 CFR 210.10 
(2016). 

Scope of investigation: Having 
considered the complaint, the U.S. 
International Trade Commission, on 
December 2, 2016, ordered that— 

(1) Pursuant to subsection (b) of 
section 337 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as 
amended, an investigation be instituted 
to determine whether there is a 
violation of subsection (a)(1)(B) of 
section 337 in the importation into the 

United States, the sale for importation, 
or the sale within the United States after 
importation of certain single-molecule 
nucleic acid sequencing systems and 
reagents, consumables, and software for 
use with same by reason of infringement 
of one or more of claims 1, 5–7, 10, 14, 
16–21, and 23–25 of the ’146 patent, and 
whether an industry in the United 
States exists as required by subsection 
(a)(2) of section 337; 

(2) Pursuant to Commission Rule 
210.50(b)(1), 19 CFR 210.50(b)(1), the 
presiding administrative law judge shall 
take evidence or other information and 
hear arguments from the parties and 
other interested persons with respect to 
the public interest in this investigation, 
as appropriate, and provide the 
Commission with findings of fact and a 
recommended determination on this 
issue, which shall be limited to the 
statutory public interest factors set forth 
in 19 U.S.C. 1337(d)(1), (f)(1), (g)(1); 

(3) For the purpose of the 
investigation so instituted, the following 
are hereby named as parties upon which 
this notice of investigation shall be 
served: 

(a) The complainant is: 
Pacific Biosciences of California, Inc., 

1380 Willow Park Road, Menlo Park, 
CA 94025 
(b) The respondents are the following 

entities alleged to be in violation of 
section 337, and are the parties upon 
which the complaint is to be served: 
Oxford Nanopore Technologies Ltd., 

Edmund Cartwright House, 4 Robert 
Robinson Avenue, Oxford Science 
Park, Oxford, OX4 4GA, United 
Kingdom 

Oxford Nanopore Technologies, Inc., 1 
Kendall Square, Building 200, 
Cambridge, MA 02139 

Metrichor, Ltd., Edmund Cartwright 
House, 4 Robert Robinson Avenue, 
Oxford Science Park, Oxford, OX4 
4GA, United Kingdom 
(c) The Office of Unfair Import 

Investigations, U.S. International Trade 
Commission, 500 E Street SW., Suite 
401, Washington, DC 20436; and 

(4) For the investigation so instituted, 
the Chief Administrative Law Judge, 
U.S. International Trade Commission, 
shall designate the presiding 
Administrative Law Judge. 

Responses to the complaint and the 
notice of investigation must be 
submitted by the named respondents in 
accordance with section 210.13 of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure, 19 CFR 210.13. Pursuant to 
19 CFR 201.16(e) and 210.13(a), such 
responses will be considered by the 
Commission if received not later than 20 

days after the date of service by the 
Commission of the complaint and the 
notice of investigation. Extensions of 
time for submitting responses to the 
complaint and the notice of 
investigation will not be granted unless 
good cause therefor is shown. 

Failure of a respondent to file a timely 
response to each allegation in the 
complaint and in this notice may be 
deemed to constitute a waiver of the 
right to appear and contest the 
allegations of the complaint and this 
notice, and to authorize the 
administrative law judge and the 
Commission, without further notice to 
the respondent, to find the facts to be as 
alleged in the complaint and this notice 
and to enter an initial determination 
and a final determination containing 
such findings, and may result in the 
issuance of an exclusion order or a cease 
and desist order or both directed against 
the respondent. 

Issued: December 2, 2016. 
By order of the Commission. 

Lisa R. Barton, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2016–29403 Filed 12–7–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation Nos. 731–TA–1174–1175 
(Review)] 

Seamless Refined Copper Pipe and 
Tube From China and Mexico; 
Determination 

On the basis of the record 1 developed 
in these subject five-year reviews, the 
United States International Trade 
Commission (‘‘Commission’’) 
determines, pursuant to the Tariff Act of 
1930 (‘‘the Act’’), that revocation of the 
antidumping duty orders on seamless 
refined copper pipe and tube from 
China and Mexico would be likely to 
lead to continuation or recurrence of 
material injury to an industry in the 
United States within a reasonably 
foreseeable time. 

Background 
The Commission, pursuant to section 

751(c) of the Act (19 U.S.C. 1675(c)), 
instituted these reviews on October 1, 
2015 (80 FR 59186) and determined on 
January 4, 2016 that it would conduct 
full reviews (81 FR 1967, January 14, 
2016). Notice of the scheduling of the 
Commission’s reviews and of a public 
hearing to be held in connection 
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therewith was given by posting copies 
of the notice in the Office of the 
Secretary, U.S. International Trade 
Commission, Washington, DC, and by 
publishing the notice in the Federal 
Register on June 23, 2016 (81 FR 40922). 
The hearing was held in Washington, 
DC, on October 11, 2016, and all 
persons who requested the opportunity 
were permitted to appear in person or 
by counsel. 

The Commission made these 
determinations pursuant to section 
751(c) of the Act (19 U.S.C. 1675(c)). It 
completed and filed its determinations 
in these reviews on December 2, 2016. 
The views of the Commission are 
contained in USITC Publication 4650 
(November 2016), entitled Seamless 
Refined Copper Pipe and Tube from 
China and Mexico: Investigation Nos. 
731–TA–1174–1175 (Review). 

Issued: December 5, 2016. 
By order of the Commission. 

Lisa R. Barton, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2016–29414 Filed 12–7–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Notice of Lodging of Proposed 
Consent Decree Under the Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act 

On December 2, 2016, the Department 
of Justice lodged a proposed Consent 
Decree with the United States District 
Court for the District of Wyoming in the 
lawsuit entitled United States v. Jim’s 
Water Service, Inc., Civil Action No. 16– 
cv–296–S. 

The United States filed this action 
under the Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act. The complaint seeks 
injunctive relief, mitigation, and a civil 
penalty for failure to comply with an 
Administrative Order (‘‘AO) issued to 
the Defendant by the Environmental 
Protection Agency in 2008. The AO was 
aimed at redressing conditions 
endangering wildlife at the Defendant’s 
commercial oilfield waste disposal 
facility known as the Werner Facility in 
Converse County, Wyoming. In return 
for a covenant not to sue, the Defendant 
is obligated under the Consent Decree to 
take measures to prevent future 
endangering conditions at the Werner 
Facility; to implement a mitigation 
project at Burlington Lake in Gillette, 
Wyoming consisting of construction of 
an artificial island to enhance nesting 
and bird habitat; and to pay a civil 
penalty of $90,000. 

The publication of this notice opens 
a period for public comment on the 

Consent Decree. Comments should be 
addressed to the Assistant Attorney 
General, Environment and Natural 
Resources Division, and should refer to 
United States v. Jim’s Water Service, 
Inc., D.J. Ref. No. 90–7–1–10446. All 
comments must be submitted no later 
than thirty (30) days after the 
publication date of this notice. 
Comments may be submitted either by 
email or by mail: 

To submit 
comments: Send them to: 

By e-mail ...... pubcomment- 
ees.enrd@usdoj.gov. 

By mail ......... Assistant Attorney General, 
U.S. DOJ—ENRD, P.O. 
Box 7611, Washington, DC 
20044–7611. 

Under section 7003(d) of RCRA, a 
commenter may request an opportunity 
for a public meeting in the affected area. 

During the public comment period, 
the Consent Decree may be examined 
and downloaded at this Justice 
Department Web site: https:// 
www.justice.gov/enrd/consent-decrees. 
We will provide a paper copy of the 
Consent Decree upon written request 
and payment of reproduction costs. 
Please mail your request and payment 
to: Consent Decree Library, U.S. DOJ— 
ENRD, P.O. Box 7611, Washington, DC 
20044–7611. 

Please enclose a check or money order 
for $10.25 (25 cents per page 
reproduction cost) payable to the United 
States Treasury. 

Robert Brook, 
Assistant Section Chief, Environmental 
Enforcement Section, Environment and 
Natural Resources Division. 
[FR Doc. 2016–29397 Filed 12–7–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration 

[Docket No. OSHA–2009–0025] 

Underwriters Laboratories, Inc.: Grant 
of Expansion of Recognition 

AGENCY: Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration (OSHA), Labor. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In this notice, OSHA 
announces its final decision to expand 
the scope of recognition for 
Underwriters Laboratories, Inc., as a 
Nationally Recognized Testing 
Laboratory (NRTL). 

DATES: The expansion of the scope of 
recognition becomes effective on 
December 8, 2016. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Information regarding this notice is 
available from the following sources: 

Press inquiries: Contact Mr. Frank 
Meilinger, Director, OSHA Office of 
Communications, U.S. Department of 
Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue NW., 
Room N–3647, Washington, DC 20210; 
telephone: (202) 693–1999; email: 
meilinger.francis2@dol.gov. 

General and technical information: 
Contact Mr. Kevin Robinson, Director, 
Office of Technical Programs and 
Coordination Activities, Directorate of 
Technical Support and Emergency 
Management, Occupational Safety and 
Health Administration, U.S. Department 
of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue NW., 
Room N–3655, Washington, DC 20210; 
telephone: (202) 693–2110; email: 
robinson.kevin@dol.gov. OSHA’s Web 
page includes information about the 
NRTL Program (see http://
www.osha.gov/dts/otpca/nrtl/ 
index.html). 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Notice of Final Decision 

OSHA hereby gives notice of the 
expansion of the scope of recognition of 
Underwriters Laboratories, Inc. (UL), as 
an NRTL. UL’s expansion covers the 
addition of twenty-five test standards to 
its scope of recognition. 

OSHA recognition of an NRTL 
signifies that the organization meets the 
requirements specified by 29 CFR 
1910.7. Recognition is an 
acknowledgment that the organization 
can perform independent safety testing 
and certification of the specific products 
covered within its scope of recognition 
and is not a delegation or grant of 
government authority. As a result of 
recognition, employers may use 
products properly approved by the 
NRTL to meet OSHA standards that 
require testing and certification of the 
products. 

The Agency processes applications by 
an NRTL for initial recognition, or for 
expansion or renewal of this 
recognition, following requirements in 
Appendix A to 29 CFR 1910.7. This 
appendix requires that the Agency 
publish two notices in the Federal 
Register in processing an application. In 
the first notice, OSHA announces the 
application and provides its preliminary 
finding and, in the second notice, the 
Agency provides its final decision on 
the application. These notices set forth 
the NRTL’s scope of recognition or 
modifications of that scope. OSHA 
maintains an informational Web page 
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